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Already into November!  Where does 
the time go?  In October, we had our 
second cabinet meeting, good turnout 
and very good reports.  Our projects are 
doing well. We had IPDG Leo’s         
Appreciation Dinner.  That was a great 
night as we honored a great Governor.  
Also in October was the Penrickton 
Kickoff Dinner.  It was sold out, or at 
least very close to sold out.  I believe 
the total given in donations that night 
was over $210,000!  That is fantastic. 

The second round of Region meetings 
are in November. For this round, it looks 

 like they are shaping up to be great meetings.  We will start off on November 9
th
 in 

Region 3 with Zone Chair Tammi Graber and the New Baltimore Lions Club.  New 
Lion Orientation will be the topic of discussion.  Next, we are off to Region 1 on  
November 11

th
 with Zone Chair Mark Scicluna and the Beverly Hills Lions.  To finish 

up this round, we head to Region 2 where we find Zone Chair Jim Diez and the 
Shelby Township Lions.  All the flyer says on this one is “Mystery Guest Speaker.”  
With Zone Chair Jim and the Shelby Township Lions involved, you know this one 
will not want to be missed! I encourage all clubs to be in attendance at their          
respective meetings as I am sure they will be very informative, and I am sure we 
will all learn something new about Lions.  For more information, please see the   
flyers later in the newsletter.  



There are other events going on in November and many of them will be in the    

newsletter.  One thing that I would like to remind you about is Thursday, November 

11
th
 which is Veteran’s Day.  This is probably one of the most important dates/days to          

remember and honor.  If it were not for all of the hard work and dedication from our 

Veterans, we would not live in the country that we do and have the freedoms that we 

have.  If you get a chance, thank a Veteran for their service.  It’s the least we can do 

for the job that they did.  Please include all current service men and women in that 

thank you as they continue the job of protecting us.  

One more day in November that has some interesting history tied to it is Wednesday, 

November 10
th
.  On this date, 46 years ago (1975), the Edmund Fitzgerald sank off 

the coast of Whitefish Bay.  It was the largest ship on the Great Lakes.  So,             

remember all 29 crewmen who lost their lives that day as you hum Gordon Lightfoot’s 

song and think about “Lake Gitche Gumee.” 

I have a few club visits scheduled, and I sure would like to get a lot more.  I am not 

going to impose myself on your club.  If you want me to come out for a visit, let’s talk 

and work something out.  I know a lot of clubs just want to do their own thing and be 

left alone without all of the District people coming around.  Okay, good with me, no    

problem.  But, if you do want me to come for a visit, that would be great.  

Cash for Camp update: the Project is going great! Many of you have generously     

donated to First Lady Kim’s special project, and the big basket is getting filled quickly. 

To date, there is close to $800 in there!  Thank you all very much for your generosity!  

The jar will be at all of the District meetings and ready for your spare change. 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 



1VDG Shawn Blaszczyk 
Wow, October is over already! Where did that month 

go? We had a great Cabinet meeting hosted by Royal 

Oak. A lot of business was  taken care of and many 

great committee      reports were given. In November, 

we have the second round of Region meetings.  I am    

looking forward to what each of the clubs have been 

up to and what they have planned. If you can have a 

member attend to give the report, please do so. If 

not, then email your report to your Zone Chair before 

the meeting so they can let us know about all of your 

great work.  

This past month I also attended Vice Governor train-

ing at Treetops. It was a very valuable learning experi-

ence. We had the MD-11 GMT give us a presentation 

on where we are with membership. The answer is 

“GREAT”!!  

As of his report, MD-11 was a plus 104 members for the year. That’s a huge number for us this early. But 

what really opened my eyes was what he went on to say. He looked at the numbers from a different       

perspective. These numbers are telling us that we are doing great at recruiting new members. The 104 is a 

net number; this means that we have actually brought in a higher number of new members to compensate 

for all of those that we have lost, for whatever reason. Think about this, what if we were able to keep as 

many of the members we dropped as possible? Then our numbers would even be higher!!  

This makes complete sense to me. We don’t have a member recruiting problem, we have a membership 

retention problem. We can’t do anything about those that have passed away or moved away, but we CAN 

do something about those who are just dropping out. What is the reason they are? Do we even stop to ask 

them? Do we try to correct the reasons why they feel they want to leave? I believe we need to do a better 

job of this. Let’s try to focus more on the members that seem to be distancing themselves or seeming      

disinterested and try to re-energize them. Let’s see if we can rebuild their passion. Maybe get them back 

involved in a project or charity that they were previously passionate about. Maybe find a project that allows 

them to use skills that bring to the club. If you have questions on how to do this or with anything regarding 

your club membership, please contact District GMT Tammi Graber. I’m sure she would love to talk to you.  

Lastly, it’s not too early for me to start thinking about next years cabinet and committees. If you are         

interested in serving next year, please reach out to me and let’s talk. Thanks again for all you do. 





What’s Going On Around the District?? 

Rochester Lion Gail Kemler recently celebrated her 

104th birthday!!   Lion Gail has served Lionism along 

with her late husband Lion Don Kemler and her sons, 

PRC Jim Kemler and PRC David McKenzie.  Lion Gail  

continues to serve with the Rochester Lions Club,       

assisting with the Rochester Food Pantry, The Rochester 

Lions Car Show and with making S’mores for the    

Rochester Kris Kringle event.   

 

Happy birthday, Lion Gail!!! 

PDG Leo Schaefer recently presented the 

Village of Armada with a check from the 

Lions of Michigan Service Foundation in 

the amount of $7400.  The money was  

donated by the Foundation and is to be 

used to plant trees in the Village park that 

were damaged by last summer’s devas-

tating tornado.   

From L to R are Michelle Poulos, Armada 

Village Clerk; Joe E. Adair, Village         

Treasurer; PDG Leo Schaefer; and Marvin 

Wolak, Village President. 



The lion statue shown here once rested 

in the back yard of Lion Dick Belloli’s 

home.  Upon his recent passing, the 

Sterling Heights Lions Club had the 

sculpture moved to their property at 

12828 Canal Road.  Sterling Heights Lion 

Frank Singer gave the lion a fresh coat of 

paint and it was dedicated at its new 

location surrounded by Lion Dick’s    

family.   

The Sterling Heights Lions recently gained a new     

member!  2VDG Kelley Unruh is shown here installing 

new Lion Ray Harrison while his proud sponsor Lion 

Ron Papa looks on.   

The Lions Bear Lake Camp recently 

held their Annual Wine and Craft 

Beer Tasting event in Metamora.  

An evening of food and drink     

highlighted by numerous raffles and 

prizes  provided everyone in  

attendance with an excellent time.   

Shown here are PDG Jack Patton 

and CT Angie Boomer discussing 

which drink they will try next.   



A Special Message from Lion Beth Slade, Director of Lions 

Engagement at Leader Dogs for the Blind. 

Leader Dogs for the Blind’s Annual Kick Off has a new twist this 
year; no driving, no log-ins and no passwords!  While we won’t be 
together in person, we will be together in spirit. Help us celebrate 
the partnership with our “hometown” Lions of districts A-1, 11-A-
1 and 11-A-2 by sending us a picture of your club’s virtual parade 
of green presentation. Be funny, creative, or serious… snap the   
picture and email it to LionsSupport@LeaderDog.org by            
November 19th, 2021.    
 
Mail your parade of green donation with “Kick Off” in the memo to 
Leader Dog by December 31, 2021, and your club will be awarded 
the Kick Off banner patch!  
 
Leader Dogs for the Blind  
1039 S. Rochester Rd 
Rochester Hills, MI 48307  
 
Watch for your special Kick-Off 2021 Thank-You video coming to 
you soon!  
 
Together we serve,  
Lion Beth Slade 

mailto:LionsSupport@LeaderDog.org


Individual event flyers are not published 

in the newsletter and should instead be 

sent for distribution to PCC Frank at 

frank.cunningham723@gmail.com 

Once your event has concluded then send 

photos and an article for publication in 

the newsletter to 

 jboomer1965@gmail.com 

If you would like for your photos and   

article to be submitted to Lion Pride then 

be sure that you identify everyone who 

appears in the foreground of your photo 

by both first and last name.   

Submission deadline is the first of 

the month. 

 

Lions Masks—Royal 

Blue with Gold Emblem 

$15 each 

Send check made payable to the 

Lathrup Village Lions Club,       

and your shipping  information, 

to: 

PDG William Lupher 

29776 Sierra Point Circle 

Farmington Hills, MI  48331 

Phone Inquiries can be made at    

248-432-7023 



 

 

Many thanks to Lion 

Larry Cole,             

Membership         

Statistician, for    

providing the District 

with this information.. 

The Mount Clemens Lions Club welcomes Theresa Hipple, sponsored by Mechael Ferron. 

The Mount Clemens Lions Club welcomes Robert Owen, sponsored by David Herrington. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Sandra Johnson. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Nicholas Masouras, sponsored by Josip Capelj. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Aleksander Stefanovski, sponsored by Josip Capelj. 

The Rochester Hills Lions Club welcomes Daniel Burns, sponsored by Emily Helm. 






























